DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH

Puerto Rico Medicaid Program

Fourth Important Update
2024-PRMP-MES-EE-004

This notification! has the purpose of informing interested vendors of the following
corrections to the Eligibility and Enrollment System Takeover request for proposals:

e Updated Appendix 7 Procurement Library to include new and missing
documents (PL-025; PL-034; PL-080). See Appendix 7 Procurement
Library for further information.

e Updated various tabs, cells and instructions in Attachment A — Cost
Proposal. See Attachment A — Cost Proposal Amendment 1 for further
information.

Regarding Attachment A — Cost Proposal Amendment 1, PRMP advises vendors to consider the
guidance in the cost proposal and the QA document when developing their cost proposal.
Vendors should thoroughly document any assumptions so that, as part of the cost proposal
evaluation process, PRMP can validate assumptions and complete a comparative review across
cost proposals. The evaluation committee’s scoring of cost proposals will consider validated
assumptions with the intention of comparing total costs across all applicable vendor proposals.

Vendors should consult the 2024-PRMP-MES-EE-004 QA document for additional information
about changes and clarifications to the RFP and associated materials.

Puerto Ri¢p Medicaid Program
August 21, 2024

!Issued in accordance with Section 3.8 of the RFP.
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